PPG Meeting Summary – Friday 24th November 2023

1. Jackie introduced the team and reminded all in attendance that PPG meetings are not an opportunity to voice personal medical concerns. 
2. We summarised the points covered in our last meeting and provided some clarification that we are unable to be specific with times when booking telephone appointments as the receptionists will not know how the GP will decide to organise their diary. However, if a patient wishes for their phone call to be morning or afternoon, they can request this, and our receptionists will add a note to the appointment. This may not always be possible, for example a GP could end up with all their appointments requesting morning calls which would not be possible, but our reception team will do their best to accommodate. 
3. We introduced the idea of an ‘interim PPG newsletter’ This will be sent out in between meetings (not on a regular basis) when the occasion arises for volunteers, or perhaps to provide up to date information which will not be relevant by the time the next PPG meeting rolls around. Anyone who would not like interim updated has been encouraged to email orchid.house@nhs.net ‘FAO Anabel’ 
4. We provided an update on new staff members that have recently joined the surgery. 
· Jennie is a new addition to the reception team; she has previous experience of working in primary care and has been a great addition!
· Sam is a new addition to the treatment room. She can do dressings, ECG’s, blood pressure checks, diabetic foot checks and chronic disease checks. She will be a great addition in the treatment room and will hopefully ease some of the pressure on our treatment room appointments.
· Chloe is our new physician associate; she works for the PCN (Primary Care Network) and will be shared between surgeries in Wimborne and Ferndown. She will be able to assess patients who need to be seen for chest infections, temperatures, earache, coughs, lumps, and rashes. Chloe is not a trainee doctor her role is physician associate which means that she is able to assess patients and then liaise with the duty doctor to decide on a course of action. She has been a very welcome addition to our team and has helped us to manage our busy Mondays as smoothly as possible. 
5. We then had a talk by our guest speaker Gill Foote who is one of the Engagement and Communications Coordinators for Dorset. Gill provided some insight into the various ways that a PPG can be involved with a surgery. For example, PPG members can regularly check the practice website to ensure links are working and that information is up to date, they can offer support during flu clinics, be the voice of the practice when they hear misconceptions such as ‘GP’s only work part time nowadays’ and volunteer to help at health events held by the practice.  
6. We then had an open discussion about fundraising. As a surgery we are needing to become more active in our fundraising activities as we have recently discovered that our boiler system needs replacing. Dr Balachandran explained that this system is currently shared between Penny’s Hill Practice, the District Nurses and us. The quotes that we have received are upwards of £60,000. We plan to work alongside Penny’s Hill PPG to raise funds. The PPG group offered various fundraising ideas such as reaching out to local companies such as estate agents, Barrington theatre, businesses on the industrial estate, M&S and Tesla garage to see if they would be willing to donate funds to be listed on a sponsor board or prizes for raffles etc. It was suggested that we could hold a Christmas raffle, a tea and mince pie morning, advertise in local papers, have a fundraising thermometer, and make it a competition with Penny’s Hill or do a sponsored run (or walk!) Thank you to everyone for your ideas. To be able to carry out some of these suggestions we will need willing volunteers to assist us. If you think that you would be able to help, please email and put your name forward so that we can create a list of volunteers to contact to arrange fundraising activities. 
7. [bookmark: _Hlk153189338]Next, we shared that we have been liaising with the Friends of Penny’s Hill Transport team. It was mentioned in our last PPG meeting that it would be beneficial for our patients if we had a volunteer run transport service like Penny’s Hill. We have spoken with Penny’s Hill, and they explained in detail how their system works and that they could add us onto their online system if we can get at least x6 volunteer drivers and x1 transport coordinator or treasurer. We gave a little bit of information on what this job would entail. If you think you could spare an hour every now and again to help an elderly person, get to their GP appointment, please get in touch via email or by calling so we can create a list of volunteers and gain momentum on what could be a really beneficial scheme for the Orchid House patients. We discussed that if you were a volunteer driver that you would need to inform your insurance company so that they can make note on your policy (Penny’s Hill have found that all the car insurance companies they have spoken to have not incurred any additional cost due to this). Of course, this is very early days, but we do believe that this could be a wonderful long-term solution to help those who find it difficult to come into the surgery (or local hospital appointments) and could be in need of companionship. Again, I must reiterate that this is a volunteer run scheme so please spread the word and ask anyone interested to call or email in.
8. Finally, we opened the floor to the PPG to share their thoughts. We were asked about the difficulties that our receptionists may have if a patient does not wish to share details of their problem. We explained that our receptionists only ask the necessary questions to signpost patients to the correct clinician, and that if patients do not wish to speak with someone on the phone that they can submit an eConsult through our website which will ask them relevant questions relating to their problem and then a GP will contact them, if necessary to discuss further. We were also asked about the level of complaints that we get. Jackie and Dr Balachandran explained that we do get complaints on a daily/weekly basis. We try to resolve complaints as best as we can and often complains can be due to miscommunication. We always try to learn from complaints and do our best to stop minor complaints from escalating needlessly. 
9. Thank you to everyone who was able to attend the latest meeting, your ideas and constructive feedback is invaluable, and we are very grateful for your input. As always if there are any afterthoughts post the meeting you are welcome to email orchid.house@nhs.net 
